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• Minutes from December 7, 2021 Meeting 
 

• Chair Commissioner Chamberlain Called the Meeting to Order at 6:45 pm. 
 

• Chair Commissioner Chamberlain requested attendees to Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

• Roll Call Attendance 
o Chair Commissioner Chamberlain called for Roll Call Attendance of Commissioners. 

Chair Commissioner Chamberlain, Vice Chair Commissioner Moynihan, Secretary 
Commissioner Tyree, Treasurer Commissioner Holmes, Zoning Chair Commissioner Marshall, 
Commission Johnson were present. Commissioner Dodley was excused. 

 

• Approval of November 9, 2021 Meeting Minutes 
o Chair Commissioner Chamberlain asked Commissioners to review the November 9, 2021 

Minutes which resulted in no modifications. Commission Moynihan made a motion, which 
was seconded, to approve November 9, 2021 Meeting Minutes. Roll Call Voting resulted in 
unanimous approval. 

 

• Preservation Funding 
o Walnut Grove Apartments. Mandy Mead and Joe Bernard, emphasized desire to establish 

relationship between the Commission and POAH (Preservation of Affordable Housing). No 
Commission action was necessary. 

 

• Zoning 
o Z21-154 - 3306 Hairst Drive. Project representative was not present. Chair Commissioner 

Chamberlain will contact and reschedule. 
 

• Council Residential Districting Commission Maps   
o Commissioners viewed Residential District Maps, had discussions and selected District Map 

C for submission. Treasurer Commission Holmes made a motion, which was seconded, to 
approve Residential District Map C. Roll Call Voting resulted in unanimous approval. 

 

• Chair Update - Commissioner Chamberlain had no update. 
 

• Zoning Update – Commissioner Marshall had no update. 
 

• Budget Update – Treasurer Commissioner Holmes 
o Completed Expenditure Report and  gave to Lynne LaCour, Neighborhood Pride Center 

Manager, to submit to Department of Neighborhoods. 
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• Community Update - Lynne LaCour, Neighborhood Pride Center Manager and Neighborhood 
Program Specialist. 
o Briefed on Mayor Ginther’s Investments in Neighborhood Safety. 
o Informed The Ohio State University Office of Diversity and Inclusion accepting applications 

for Young Scholars Program. 
o Made available by Attorney General’s Office open registration for Virtual Third Annual 

Human Trafficking Summit. 
o Requested assistance from The Ohio State University, John Glenn Institute, for Commission 

to suggest small developer zoning applicants for interviews. 
o Sought feedback from Columbus City School students, staff, families and community 

members on final phase of Transform. 
o Voiced traffic speeding complaints by Greenbrier community. 
o Rolled out City of Columbus’ Vision Zero Columbus Action Plan. The Action Plan identified 

High Injury Network of city streets that have a higher density of fatal or serious crashes 
involving vulnerable road users; pedestrians, bicyclists and motorcyclists are inherently 
more at risk if involved in crashes. Streets on the network may run through other 
municipalities. 

 

• New Business 
o Secretary Commission Tyree brief on City Council Recognition Commissions for services.  

▪ Participated in City Council Eastside Meeting, Breakout Room 4: Councilmember 
Mitchell Brown, Public Safety, Veterans and Senior Affairs. Emphasize Far East Area 
Commission had constantly noted a Capital Budget need item of a Far East Police 
Substation. At one point, Grant Ames, Legislative Assistant, asked “Where would you 
like it (Police Substation) to be located.” Commissioner Tyree informed the location 
would be a Commission discussion. Commissioner Tyree further suggested a better 
consideration would be to have a Recreation Center included with the Far East Police 
Substation. Commissioners agreed to discuss location for Far East Police Substation with 
Recreation Center at the next meeting. 

 

• Adjournment 
o Secretary Commissioner Tyree made a motion, which was seconded, to adjourn. Chair 

Commissioner Chamberlain called for Raised Hands Voting for approval which resulted 
in unanimous approval. The meeting ended at 8:18 pm. 
 

• Next Meeting:  January 4, 2022 
 


